
L O D I  M E M O R I A L
H O S P I T A L  F O U N D A T I O N

S C H O L A R S H I P
P R O G R A M

L o d i  M e m o r i a l  H o s p i t a l 
F o u n d a t i o n

D O R O T H Y  P L A T T 
E D U C A T I O N 

S C H O L A R S H I P

Awarded to a student within the 
Adventist Health Lodi Memorial 

service area

Dona “Dorothy” Platt (1930-2010) was 
born in Bucharest, Romania, where 
she graduated with honors from 
the Agronomy School, University of 
Bucharest. Finally, emigrating to Brazil 
in 1959, then Woodland, CA in 1964, 
where she became a US citizen. 

As a teacher of “English as a Second 
Language” at Lodi High School, Mrs. 
Platt was excited about molding 
personalities of young people, sharing 
knowledge and raising new American 
citizens.

845 S. Fairmont Ave., Ste. 3
Lodi, CA 95240
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L o d i  M e m o r i a l  H o s p i t a l 
F o u n d a t i o n 

E S T H E R  C O X 
H E A L T H C A R E 
S C H O L A R S H I P

Awarded to students within the 
Adventist Health Lodi Memorial 

service area

Esther Cox (1916-2015) bequeathed her 
entire estate to Lodi Memorial Hospital 
Foundation, which provided funds for 
multiple programs. LMH Foundation 
established the Esther Cox Scholarship 
in honor of her generosity.

Mrs. Cox graduated from Lodi High 
School in 1933, worked at Bank of 
America and PG&E, and married Oscar 
Cox in 1949. She was an active member 
of the Lodi Memorial Hospital Emperor 
Auxiliary and the Women’s Club of Lodi. 
In 1986, she was honored by the Lodi 
Chamber of Commerce as a “Volunteer 
of the Year.”

Scholarship Applications 
accepted beginning on 

January 1st.

See website for guidelines, 
application and submission 

deadline.

lmhfoundation.org/
scholarships

Revised 2023

L o d i  M e m o r i a l  H o s p i t a l 
F o u n d a t i o n 

D R .  C A R O L Y N 
F O W L E 

S C H O L A R S H I P

Awarded to students within the 
Adventist Health Lodi Memorial 

service area

Dr. Carolyn Fowle (1926-2023) was a 
very special lady who lived a life of 
fortitude and compassion. Born in 1926 
in Nebraska, she made her way to 
Lodi, California in 1952 to teach middle 
school. In the early 1960s she formed 
a clinical psychology practice and 
continued to work full-time until age 97, 
helping hundreds of clients transition 
through rough times. Asked why she 
worked so long, she said, “I enjoy 
my patients; many of whom became 
friends. I was privileged that they would 
share their innermost feelings and 
know that I would respect them.” Dr. 
Fowle was a very active philanthropist, 
leaving her entire estate to the Lodi 
Memorial Hospital Foundation to 
continue her legacy of helping others in 
our community.

She believed you are never too old to 
learn and thus we are honored to form 
the Dr. Carolyn Fowle Scholarship in 
her name. Funds from LMHF will endow 
this scholarship in perpetuity. We hope 
applicants and recipients will develop 
her passion for life and share with 
those in need.



A R T H U R  C . 
&  F L O R E N C E 

B O E H M E R 
S C H O L A R S H I P

Awarded to students who have 
graduated from high school within 

the Lodi Unified School District 
attendance area and will attend a 

California college or university

The Arthur C. Boehmer and Florence 
Schubert Boehmer Scholarship Fund, 
established in Lodi, CA in 1980, is now 
managed by the LMH Foundation.

Born in 1895, Dr. Boehmer was a 
graduate of the University of Illinois 
Medical School at Chicago. Dr. Boehmer 
and his wife, Florence, moved to Lodi 
in 1917 where he practiced medicine 
until his retirement in 1952. He was 
a member of the original Board of 
Directors of Lodi Memorial Hospital 
in 1946, served as director of the 
San Joaquin County Local Health 
District, President of the San Joaquin 
Medical Society and was active in 
other community organizations. Mrs. 
Boehmer was active in Lodi Women’s 
Club and the Order of Eastern Star.

L o d i  M e m o r i a l  H o s p i t a l 
F o u n d a t i o n

N A N C Y  & 
H A R L I N  WA T T S 
S C H O L A R S H I P

Awarded to a student within the 
Adventist Health Lodi Memorial service 

area with priority to medical-tech or 
nursing students

Nancy Watts (1941-2022) arrived 
in Lodi in 1969, with a degree from 
Cal State Fresno. She had a long 
teaching career, which included 
Lodi Senior Elementary where she 
taught a variety of subjects such as 
math and reading. She also taught 
at the Lodi Adult School and as 
an Adjunct Professor for Chapman 
College after receiving her MA from 
Cal State Sacramento. Nancy was an 
original member of the Lodi Unified 
School District Technology Task Force 
and served on the Lodi Chamber of 
Commerce Education Committee.

Nancy Watts served on the Lodi 
Memorial Hospital Foundation Board 
of Directors for nearly 25 years. She 
was the Chair for the Scholarship 
Committee. 

Following the passing of Nancy in 
2022, her husband Harlin Watts 
made a gift of $200,000 to create 
a scholarship endowment fund to 
provide perpetual funds for annual 
scholarships.

L o d i  M e m o r i a l  H o s p i t a l 
F o u n d a t i o n

R O B E R T  M U L L E N
N U R S I N G 

S C H O L A R S H I P

Awarded to an employee of Adventist 
Health Lodi Memorial selected by AHLM. 

Funded by Lodi Memorial Hospital 
Foundation

Robert “Bob” Mullen (1914-2009) was 
a well known local and city attorney 
for over 30 years, member of the Lodi 
Unified School District School Board and 
founding member of the Lodi Memorial 
Hospital Foundation, serving as 
president for 12 years. He helped found 
the first Mosquito Abatement District in 
the county and was a lifetime member 
of the Lodi Lion’s Club. In 1982 he was 
selected as Outstanding Citizen for the 
City of Lodi.

L o d i  M e m o r i a l  H o s p i t a l 
F o u n d a t i o n

S C H O L A R S H I P S

Awarded to students within the 
Adventist Health Lodi Memorial 

service area

Lodi Memorial Hospital Foundation, 
Inc. was incorporated in 1980 to 
promote healthcare in the greater 
Lodi area, fostered by community 
and philanthropy. To increase 
awareness and enhance our mission, 
the Foundation began awarding 
scholarships in 2009. Individuals 
pursuing careers in healthcare related 
fields receive at least 50 percent of 
the funds awarded.

The Scholarship Committee is 
comprised of members of the Lodi 
Memorial Hospital Foundation Board 
of Directors and staff, an Adventist 
Health Lodi Memorial Hospital 
employee, and a former scholarship 
recipient. They voluntarily give their 
time and expertise.

LMH Foundation continues to grow 
its scholarship program with the 
recent establishment of a $1,000,000 
endowment fund.


